PSA Simon Balle School

 4 October 2016
Simon Balle School Hertford

	Present: Alison Saunders, Adrian Lawson, Karen Lewis, Tara Bullworthy, Jan Philpott, Nicola Irons, Sharon Jones, Janice Lucas, Alison Mackie, Sandra Rumbold, Angela Phipps, Jane Veryard, Clare Stokes, Michelle Elsden, Janette Bishop, Sarah Howzlbauer, Kate Cook, Ashley Clowes, Neesha Harris, Carol Parfitt, Sofie Schnoor, Fiona Davies, Adam Winterton, Kelly Penstone Smith, Rebecca Jones, Penny Lafferty, Simon Davies, Lysa Davies, Mary Burside, Vivien Morrell, Chris McEwan, Gina Day, Jo Duggan, Wenna Cable, Paajoe Annang, Eileen Robinson, Judith McKeown, 
Apologies: None


	1
	Minutes and matters arising - none
	WHO

	2

	Finance update – see AGM minutes 
	

	3
	Upcoming Music Events – update from Sue Pearson
Sue joined the meeting to provide an update on forthcoming events

Carol Service :  Monday 19th December @ 7pm All Saints Church 
PSA requested to provide mulled wine and soft drinks for the event, which are to be served before the concert.  Sue is able to provide an urn to heat the mulled wine (previously we had used Karen’s one).  Students performing are asked to donate shortbread / biscuits etc for the event.
Set up from 6pm onwards.

Helpers for the night :  Angela; Sharon*; Ali; Clare; Mary Burnside; Adam; Simon Davies; Carol Parfitt; Wenna Cable; Vivien Morrell; Jo Duggan; Kelly Penstone-Smith

Note * Sharon to purchase mulled wine?
Big Band Evening :  Friday 3rd March @ 7:45pm Main Hall

PSA set up tables etc and provide a bar for this cabaret style evening.

Wind and Brass Evening :  Saturday 22nd April @ 7pm Main Hall

PSA provide bar for this seated concert (serving before concert and during interval only)

Summer Concert :  TBC
The PSA is always on the look-out for parents with contacts / ideas for sourcing drink / snacks at reasonable prices for these events.  Please let us have your ideas.


	

	4
	IT support 
Eileen Robinson has kindly offered to support some of the IT tasks, which Adrian had previously been managing.

Currently looking for a platform to manage on-line payments for events etc. and Eileen has worked with Adrian to identify different options.

Trials of 2 providers : Event Brite and PTA Platform are on-going.

Event Brite charges transactions fees for every payment made through the system, which could prove costly.  PTA platform charges an annual fee (£219) but there are no transaction costs.  This package also provides additional benefits – such as running our website through it.

Eileen has registered for a 30 day free trial of the PTA platform and the Ladies night bookings are being put through Event Brite so we will be able to compare the 2 packages and decide which way to go.
Eileen will prepare a brief summary/ recommendations document for the PSA to review.

Jan will take approach the School’s Director of Technology to ensure that the preferred option is acceptable to the school.

	

	5
	Review of events :
Fun Run :  Very successful event for the first year all school years were able to participate.   Over £3k was taken as online payments from the event and Jan expects the final total to be above £6000.

A thank-you letter has been sent to Sainsbury’s for the donation of water and cups for this event.

Karen has completed an event review form.

Bags2school : good support for this event, with £180 being raised.  Agreed that this should be an annual event.  Income expected to rise as the Primary Phase expands.

Open Day :  PSA were not required to support this year due to the presence of the new Coffee Shop in the 6th Form area.   
	

	6
	Upcoming events
Ladies Night : Friday 18th November

Janice / Jana and Sandra are leading activities and being supported by others in the PSA.
Currently 11 out of the 24 therapists identified has confirmed for the night.

We need a minimum of 20 to run a successful event – please forward details of any other interested therapists to Janice.

The bookings open on Event Brite on 13th October 11, 2016

· £6 per 15min slot

· £12 per 30min slot 

· Special packages also available

This is a ladies only event 

Anyone interested in helping on the night to contact Janice.

Sharon to contact Michelle w.r.t Bar Licence for the night

We are also interested in stall holders for the evening (beauty products / gifts etc) – please contact Janice if you are interested or know someone who may be.


	

	7
	Upcoming Events 
Parents Evening Raffle 

PSA routinely run a raffle at each of the Parents’ evenings during the year.

Volunteers required to make up a raffle basket (bottle wine / chocolates etc) all costs to be covered by the PSA.
Jan has included a plea for donations for the raffle in the recent SBytes newletter.

Dates:
Y10 – Nov 3rd   (Sharon to organise)

Reception / Yr 1 – Nov 9th and 10th (Wenna to organise)

Y8 – Nov 22nd  (Gina to organise)
Y9 – 14 Dec (Jana to organise)

Y11 – 19 Jan (Angela to organise)

Yr 7 – 20 Apr ???
	

	8
	Upcoming Events 
Primary Phase Christmas Frost Fayre  

Saturday 3rd Dec 1pm – 4pm Larch Centre

Penny provided an update:

Selection of craft and gift stalls in the main hall alongwith refreshment stalls.  Other downstairs classrooms / areas being used for hands-on craft activities / games / pamper studio  and a pop-up photo studio.  
Currently confirming stall holders (approx 12 ).

Request PSA support for refreshment stalls.

Plan to serve mulled wine – advised to ask for a donation rather than selling it as the latter requires a licence.

Primary sub-committee will meet to discuss / plan further on Tues 1st Nov 8:50am in the Larch Centre :  All welcome to attend.

Advertising :  Jan did not see an issue with us using Able of Hertford to help with advertising (i.e. boards / banners).  Jan will let Madelaine know that we may do this.
Jan agreed to add some info to the SBS website (perhaps in the moving banner at the top) to advertise / alert parents to this event.


	

	9
	Police Cadets Charity Event
An enquiry received from Police Cadets group for PSA to provide a bar for a fundraiser in December.  Adrian has responded to Rob Scott’s request and confirmed that, on this occasion, PSA can not support this event .
	

	10
	Pre-loved / 2nd Hand Uniform Sale
PSA provide this valuable service to parents, reselling 2nd uniform at Parent’s evenings.

Currently co-ordinated by Clare with assistance from Harriet.
Mr Pooley (HOY 10&11) has arranged for Prefects to manage the sales, for which PSA are very grateful.  Still need PSA support to prepare the stall (collect clothes from cupboard / sort / arrange) and to clear away afterwards.

We need volunteers to assist with this:  

Set up can occur anytime after 3:25pm and needs to be ready for 4:30pm
Jan has added a plea to the SBytes Newsletter stating that the sale may need to be halted if we can not parents to support it.

Sharon asked if the Y10/11 Prefects could be asked to manage the whole operation?


	

	11
	AOB

Poetry Festival /Evening Wed 25th Jan 2017 request:

Judd Gibbard has requested support (bar / financial support??) for this event.  

Jan to get more details of what is required so that a decision can be made.

PSA support from parents:
There was a extended discussion on how to publicise / encourage greater support for the PSA from parents throughout the school.

1) Open Morning : even if we do not provide refreshments for this event, there should be a PSA presence to introduce prospective parents to the work we do for the school.

2) Support in Yr 7 is currently low – need to consider how we raise PSA profile to this year group in particular.

3) How can we use the events we organize / support to encourage support across all parents.
Fundraising:

4) Give as you Live is the tool PSA currently use to raise revenue from on-line purchases that subscribers make.  Good way to raise money with minimal effort.  Is this the right tool for us – are better ones available? (Easy Fundraising etc).

It was decided that further discussion was required and this will be agenda item 1 at the next meeting.
	

	
	Date of next meeting :  Monday 9th January 2017, 7pm


	


